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The Democrat’s gun owner entrapment bill, SB 243, which passed in the Senate with 

the tacit approval of Republicans, must be stopped, as it tramples upon our God 

given, constitutionally upheld rights as supported in our constitution.  This bill cannot 

move forward, and our cowardly republican representatives MUST take action 

immediately!  They were too cowardly to skip out to stop the votes by allowing a 

quorum, thereby tacitly providing support to the bill instead of standing up for us legal 

law abiding gun owners. 

 

As you know, this bill makes instant criminals out of Oregonians who lawfully 

obtained and lawfully used certain devices such as forced reset triggers. There is no 

grandfathering, no legal way to transfer them out of state. And while we would still 

strongly oppose this nonsense if it did, clearly this is simply an attempt by the 

Democrats to entrap as many gun owners as possible. 

 

Two Senate Republicans, McLane and Nash, actually spoke in support of this part of 

the bill. Absurd!! 

 

SB 243 also vastly expands locations that are off limits to CHL holders. One of 

promoters of the bill, Senator Broadman, claimed that this bill would reduce suicides. 

We needn’t discuss the blatant lunacy of that position. 

 

The promoters and supporters of this bill have not provided a single rational example 

of why this bill is needed and in fact, it serves no purpose except to further 

marginalize and demonize gun owners who play by the rules. It also sends a clear 

message to evil doers that they have a far greater choice of places to create 

mayhem, secure in the knowledge that they will meet no resistance from an armed 

and trained civilian. As criminal mobs continue to rage and burn across the country, 

the message this bill sends is truly and seriously demented. 

 

Almost every day we receive canned messages from the Republicans telling us to 

send in testimony to “overwhelm” the other side. And every day we see another bill 

that has overwhelming opposition against the bill still glide into effect because the 

Republicans are too cowardly to stand up and do the job that they want us to do for 

them. 

 

As a Democrat anti-gun bill, SB 243 is a virtual sure thing to pass with the 

Republicans virtually guaranteed to show up and provide quorum, we again plead 

with you republican representatives to take action and do not provide a quorum, else 



move to immediately appeal to the court of appeals, to fight for once for us lawful, 

constitutional Oregonians that you represent!! 


